Westmoreland Town Board
Audit/Special Meeting

January 25, 2022
The Special Meeting and Town Board Audit was call to order by Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor at 6:00 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, with the following Board members present; Councilpersons Charles Hebbard.  Also present was Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz and Justice Clerk Louise Snyder. Councilpersons Burton Seymour and Kirk Donley were absent.
 The Highway Fund was reviewed and discussed.  The Bookkeeper explained that the Highway Fund consists of eight (8) different funds and a money market.  The ending balance of each fund should match the bank statement; less any outstanding checks.  

The Lighting Districts were reviewed next.  Bookkeeper Rolewicz explained that the Town has three separate lighting districts that all share the same bank account.  Tindall, Clark Mills and

Westmoreland Lighting Districts were reviewed and signed by each Board member present as audited.

Martin Drive Sewer and the Trust and Agency are one in the same account.  All Board members present examined the statements and approved as audited.

The Water District consists of four (4) distinct districts and a money market account. Westmoreland Water, Tindall Consolidated Water, Spencer Settlement Water and Camelot Water Districts were all reviewed.  Bookkeeper Rolewicz explained that each District has its own checking account.  The Water District Funds were approved and signed by the Board members as audited.

The General Fund was audited and signed.
The Cemetery Trust Funds were audited, Trust and Agency was also audited and signed.  A short discussion commenced regarding the function of these accounts. 
The Justice Court books were reviewed next.  Justice Bowers’ bank statements and checkbook were studied, audited and signed by the Board.  Justice Fortnams’ bank statements and checkbook were studied, audited and signed by the Board.  Court Clerk Louise Snyder answered all questions posed by the Board.
The Town Clerk’s report and financial statements were reviewed.  Each Board member present signed the minute’s book as audited and approved. 
23 A motion to was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Rundle that all funds for the Town of Westmoreland have been audited by the Town Board and found to be satisfactory.  All Board members present voted AYE and Supervisor Eisnor declared the motion carried. 
Discussion turned to the salary for the new Justice position.  
24 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Rundle to increase the new position to 12,250.00.  All Board members present voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
25 There being no other business to discuss, a motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Rundle to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members present voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 6:50 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick
Town Clerk

